
 

ETLG Meeting 

September 9, 2013 1-2:30 p.m. 
 

Attendees: 

Jeff Henry 

Dan Suchy 

Mary Ellen Kreher 

Todd VanZandt 

Jim Phillips 

Shohreh Bozorgmehri 

Israel Fletes 

David Levin 

George Michaels 

Gail Persily 

Jenn Stringer 

Rose Rochio 

Paul Verwey 

 

New Charge Letter submitted to ITLC – Jeff Henry 

 Current draft posted in wiki with ITLC changes: 

https://spaces.ais.ucla.edu/display/ucetlg/Educational+Technology+Leadership+Group 

 ITLC requested more specifics about frequency of reporting back.  There will now be bi-

annual group presentations.  

 Action Item:  New charge approved with ITLC modifications.  

 

SCORM – Jim Phillips 

 UCSC, compliant with LMS but never enabled it. 

 Costs about $4k a year plus $1500 to implement 

 What are other campuses doing with SCORM?  

o Mary Ellen: used Sakai for one course in particular, had difficulty making it 

SCORM compliant, went to another solution 

o Dan: UCSD enables SCORM only on rare occasions 

o Paul and Israel: SCORM demand from faculty is rare  

 

Google+ User Agreement – David Levin 

 License terms covered by consumer use 

 When Google Apps was enabled, it was unlikely that any data would be shared, but need 

clarification on best practices for faculty and students. 

https://spaces.ais.ucla.edu/display/ucetlg/Educational+Technology+Leadership+Group


 Stephen Lau is looking into it further, may present to ETLG at a later meeting 

 Possibly suggest idea to ITLC of a new task force  

 Jeff- ELTG could form a group on our own and choose to share its work with ETLG later 

when we have a better sense of direction. 

 Rose- CA law that cannot require students to utilize their private social media accounts in 

class 

 Jim: we want to be careful, but also don’t want to push faculty away from using our 

services 

 Jenn- we want to provide guidance to faculty about risks instead of discouraging use of 

online tools 

 Action Item:  David will reach out to Stephen Lau  

 Action Item:  Jenn and David will send out a call to ELTG for members interested in 

forming a group (Mary Ellen volunteered already), and will schedule a meeting in the 

next 2 weeks 

 

 


